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Commodity Credit Corporation, USDA § 1494.301 

(a) Submission of documentation. An 
interested person that wishes to qual-
ify as an eligible exporter must furnish 
the following information or docu-
mentation to CCC at the address ref-
erenced in the Notice to Exporters— 
EEP Contacts: 

(1) The address of the interested per-
son’s office and the name and address 
of an agent in the U.S. for the service 
of process; 

(2) The legal form of doing business 
of the interested person, e.g., sole pro-
prietorship, partnership, corporation, 
etc.; 

(3) The place of incorporation of the 
interested person, if the interested per-
son is a corporation; 

(4) The name and address of an of-
fice(s) of the interested person within 
the U.S., if the interested person is a 
foreign corporation or other foreign en-
tity; and 

(5) A certified statement describing 
the interested person’s participation, if 
any, during the past three years in U.S. 
Government programs, contracts or 
agreements. 

(6) The following certification: ‘‘I 
certify, to the best of my knowledge 
and belief, that neither [name of inter-
ested person] nor any of its principals 
has been debarred, suspended, or pro-
posed for debarment from contracting 
with or participating in programs ad-
ministered by any U.S. Government 
agency. [‘‘Principals,’’ for the purpose 
of this certification, means officers; di-
rectors; owners of five percent or more 
of stock; partners; and persons having 
primary management or supervisory 
responsibility within a business entity 
(e.g., general manager, plant manager, 
head of a subsidiary division or busi-
ness segment, and similar positions).] I 
further agree that, should any such de-
barment, suspension, or notice of pro-
posed debarment occur in the future, 
[name of interested person] will imme-
diately notify CCC.’’ 

(b) Necessity to qualify. An interested 
person may not submit an offer, and 
CCC will not consider any such offer, 
until CCC has notified the interested 
person that such person has qualified 
as an eligible exporter. 

(c) Additional submissions. CCC will 
promptly notify interested persons 
that have submitted information re-

quired by this section whether they 
have qualified to have their offers con-
sidered. Any person failing to qualify 
will be notified of the basis of CCC’s de-
cision and will be given an opportunity 
to provide additional information for 
consideration by CCC. 

(d) Previous performance. CCC may re-
quest additional information with re-
spect to the interested person’s per-
formance under any U.S. Government 
programs or in connection with any 
contracts or agreements with the U.S. 
Government during the past three 
years. 

(e) Ineligibility for program participa-
tion. A person may be ineligible to par-
ticipate in the EEP if such person: 

(1) Is currently debarred, suspended 
or proposed for debarment from con-
tracting with or participating in any 
program administered by a U.S. Gov-
ernment agency; or 

(2) Is controlled or can be controlled, 
in whole or in part, by any individuals 
or entities currently debarred, sus-
pended or proposed for debarment from 
contracting with or participating in 
programs administered by a U.S. Gov-
ernment agency. 

(f) Duty to update information provided 
to CCC. An eligible exporter is under a 
continuing obligation to inform CCC of 
any changes in the information or doc-
umentation submitted to CCC pursuant 
to paragraph (a) of this section and to 
provide current and accurate informa-
tion to CCC. 

(g) Payment of bonus to exporters with-
out proven EEP participation. An eligi-
ble exporter that has not yet dem-
onstrated its ability to participate suc-
cessfully in the EEP will be eligible to 
receive a bonus payment(s) only after 
the eligible commodity specified in an 
EEP Agreement has entered into the 
eligible country. Such an exporter 
must furnish performance security 
under ‘‘Option B’’ of the applicable In-
vitation and follow the procedure spec-
ified in § 1494.701(d) to request the pay-
ment of the bonus. An eligible exporter 
may demonstrate its ability to partici-
pate successfully in the EEP by enter-
ing or causing to be entered into the el-
igible country at least 95% of the quan-
tity of the eligible commodity specified 
in any one EEP Agreement. CCC will 
consider that an exporter has proven 

VerDate Nov<24>2008 08:33 Feb 22, 2010 Jkt 220021 PO 00000 Frm 00887 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\220021.XXX 220021er
ow

e 
on

 D
S

K
5C

LS
3C

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R



878 
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its ability to participate successfully 
in the EEP as of the date on which CCC 
pays to the exporter a bonus for entry 
of a quantity that brings the total en-
tered quantity for any one EEP Agree-
ment to at least 95%. For all EEP 
Agreements that such exporter enters 
into with CCC subsequent to that date, 
the exporter may furnish performance 
security under ‘‘Option A’’ of the appli-
cable Invitation and will be eligible to 
receive bonus payments in accordance 
with § 1494.701(c). 

[56 FR 25011, June 3, 1991, as amended at 60 
FR 21039, May 1, 1995] 

§ 1494.401 Performance security. 
(a) Requirement to establish perform-

ance security. Prior to the submission 
of an offer to CCC in response to an In-
vitation, an eligible exporter must es-
tablish performance security, in a form 
which is acceptable to CCC, in order to 
guarantee the eligible exporter’s faith-
ful performance of the Agreement. If 
CCC enters into an Agreement with the 
eligible exporter, this performance se-
curity must remain in effect until its 
cancellation or reduction is authorized 
by CCC pursuant to paragraph (f) of 
this section. An offer made by an eligi-
ble exporter will not be considered if 
proof of the establishment of the per-
formance security is not made avail-
able to CCC by 3 p.m. on the date for 
which the offer is submitted for consid-
eration. 

(b) Form of performance security. The 
performance security must be accept-
able to CCC and may be an irrevocable 
standby letter of credit, a bond, or a 
certified or cashier’s check. If a stand-
by letter of credit is furnished as per-
formance security, the opening bank 
may be a U.S. bank or a foreign bank. 
If the standby letter of credit is opened 
by a foreign bank, it must be 100 per-
cent confirmed by a U.S. bank. If a 
bond is furnished as performance secu-
rity, the surety(ies) must be among 
those appearing on the list of approved 
sureties maintained by the U.S. De-
partment of the Treasury. If a cashier’s 
or certified check is furnished as per-
formance security, the bank issuing 
the cashier’s or certified check must be 
a U.S. bank. 

(c) Amount of performance security. 
The amount of the performance secu-

rity to be furnished to CCC in response 
to a particular Invitation will depend 
upon whether the eligible exporter in-
tends to select ‘‘Option A’’ or ‘‘Option 
B’’ for the timing of the bonus pay-
ment. If the eligible exporter furnishes 
performance security under ‘‘Option 
A’’ of the applicable Invitation, the eli-
gible exporter may request payment of 
the bonus after export of the eligible 
commodity but before entry of the 
commodity into the eligible country. If 
the eligible exporter furnishes perform-
ance security under ‘‘Option B’’ of the 
applicable Invitation, the eligible ex-
porter may request payment of the 
bonus only after the exported eligible 
commodity has entered into the eligi-
ble country. The applicable Invitation 
will specify the exact amount of per-
formance security for the eligible com-
modity required under either ‘‘Option 
A’’ or ‘‘Option B’’ and the method and 
rate for determining liquidated dam-
ages. After the exporter and CCC enter 
into an Agreement, the exporter may 
request CCC to change the performance 
security option for an entire Agree-
ment from ‘‘Option B’’ to ‘‘Option A’’ 
and, if CCC agrees to this change, the 
exporter will increase the performance 
security amount to the level required 
by the applicable Invitation for ‘‘Op-
tion A’’. 

(d) Additional security. The exporter 
shall promptly furnish such additional 
security as CCC may determine is nec-
essary to protect CCC under an Agree-
ment if the surety(ies) or obligating 
bank: 

(1) Becomes unacceptable to the U.S. 
Government or CCC; and/or 

(2) Fails to furnish reports on its fi-
nancial condition as required by the 
U.S. Government or CCC. 

(e) Right to funds under the perform-
ance security. If CCC enters into an 
Agreement with an exporter under the 
EEP, CCC will have the right to funds 
from the performance security estab-
lished by the exporter for such Agree-
ment to recover: 

(1) The amount of any bonus paid to 
the exporter under the Agreement if 
the exporter fails to perform in accord-
ance with such Agreement; 
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